HIGHLAND POLICE COMMISSION MEETING

Sept 9, 2021

The Highland Police Commission met in regular session. Commissioner Jurczak called the meeting to order at 6:45 P.M., followed by
the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Commissioners Danko, Krooswyk, were present. Chief Hojnicki and Councilman Herak were also present. Commissioner
Slagle and Commissioner Moes were absent with prior notice. Attorney Reed was not present.

There were no public comments.

Minutes of the Aug 12, 2021 meeting were approved.
Approval was given to forward claims to the Town Council for payment.

Training
On a motion by Commissioner Krooswyk and seconded by Commissioner Danko the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
following training:

Indiana Case Law- Sept 13, 2021- Michigan City, IN- Officer Mullins- Registration- $149; Per Diem- $15
(1 lunch); Mileage- NA Dept Vehicle.

EVO-Assist NILEA EVO Instructors- Sept 14-16, 2021- Plainfield, IN- Sgt Stewart- Lodging- $300 (3nights @ $85 approx plus tax); Per
diem- $180 (3dys @ $60 per day); Mileage- NA- Dept Vehicle.

Accident Review

On a motion by Commissioner Danko and seconded by Commissioner Krooswyk the Commission on a viva voce vote concurred with
the findings of the Accident Review Board and Administration on the Accident of Officer Thomas Manyek as a No Fault No Penalty.
Business from the floor: None

Chiefs Comments:

Highland resident sent kudos regarding Lnc Corp Hinkel, Detective Conley and Animal Warden Lambertino for their recent
professionalism and service on a call regarding several canines at a residence..

Good job to Lnc Corp Hinkel and Officer Peckler for their assistance helping with a car horn going off and an autistic child and
getting the difficult situation resolved.
The Scheidt family sent a tin of cookies.

The Scott family sent a veggie tray along with crackers and cheese tray to express their continued appreciation of the PD and
FD on the anniversary of their house fire, they are thankful for the help and support.

Dale/Sherri Vandersteen, owners of Kolas Christian Bookstore donated $10 Chick-fil-a gift cards to each sworn officer.

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM as recorded by LuAnn Stirling, Recording Secretary.



